
A  Tragedy  of  Operatic
Proportions
Yes, tonight was our final rehearsal for Little Women before
we have an audience and any audience expects to be entertained
and tonight while still good also had a few pitfalls. Huge
gaps  where  a  character  forgot  her  entrances,  fumbling
backstage  to  move  sets  and  props  into  place.  Just  little
things that can and frequently do cause an audience to become
distracted and lose interest. But overall, these were only
minor things (admittedly the person who forgot her entrances
was not so minor but I am sure that her professionalism will
return and will be fine).

Also missing tonight was our assistant lighting person. When I
returned from practice, I had a message informing me that
Carol was really sick so I immediately called and talked to
her daughter. I was really concerned because Carol is always
so dependable (as well as a fun member of our game night gang
who played my mother in our recent Murder Mystery night) and I
was hoping most of the evening that nothing was seriously
wrong. Thankfully, she was feeling better by the time I had
called. This was on her birthday of all things to boot. So
Happy Birthday Carol and I hope you feel much better � . And
see you tomorrow night. I will also have to attend some of the
Summer City Band concerts on Wednesday nights through the
summer as Megan plays the trumpet in the band. She should have
told me sooner. I started playing trumpet in 5th grade and by
the time I was in high school moved to the tuba (many tales
about Susie and I � ) with some gentle nudging from a certain
high school band director.

I almost forgot to mention that a certain well-admired writer
from a newspaper was in attendance.  Not to review as some
feared, just to flash his camera and leave.  Hopefully, he
does not bring his book Friday night and have it out before
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the first scene is over.


